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“For God so loved the world, that He 
gave His only begotten Son, that whoever be-
lieves in Him shall not perish, but have eternal 
life.” (John 3:16) 

 

 Welcome March—the month of the final 
weeks of Lent, and the beginning of Holy 
Week which is the week for which Jesus was 
born! And we rejoice because March also ush-
ers in the Easter Season and our celebration of 
Resurrection Sunday—the highest Holy Day in 
the Christian Church! 

As we continue to move through the 
Lenten Season, we are reminded that Lent has 
always been a time when Believers are called 
to reflect upon who we have been and who we 
are being in the Lord, and to re-vision who we 
will be.  Although these past few weeks have 
been a time of personal assessment, they have 
also been a time of hope.  And we have this 
hope because the God who could rain down 
terrible destruction on all who have sinned 
against their Maker is the same God who will 
not take permanent note of our failures.  And 
God does this because of Jesus Christ! 

It is because of Christ 
that we are assured that the 
Lord who made the heav-
ens and the earth is a God 
of steadfast love—a God in 
whom we can find redemp-
tion.  And, Jesus explains 
in John 3:16-17, that this 
God is the one, true, and 
living God who loves us so 
much, that He gave His one and only Son so 
that no one would need to be destroyed.  And, 
God did this so that anyone believing in the 
Son could have whole and lasting life! 

God’s action was for the purpose of re-
lieving the crisis that the world finds itself in 
because men and women seem to love the 
darkness, and they would rather run to the 
darkness even though they are stumbling, fal-
ling, and hurting themselves. It seems that the 
world is not interested in pleasing God. But, 
the Lenten Season is designed to be a time of 
seeking God—a time of seeking to live and to 
walk in the Light of Christ. 

(Continued on page 2) 
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WELCOME TO REV. LINDA BANKS �
In February Wayman 
welcomed Rev. Linda 
Banks to the ministerial 
staff as Director of 
Christian Education. 
She is serving at Way-
man as part of the 

A.M.E. Board of Examiners program that has 
candidates for ministry serve at churches other 
than their home church. Rev. Banks is cur-
rently in her third year of studies at the A.M.E. 
Board of Examiners and will be ordained an 
Itinerate Elder in 2017.  

Rev. Banks was raised in the A.M.E. Zion 
denomination.  During college she attended a 
Church of God in Christ.  After relocating to 
Maryland, she joined Ebenezer A.M.E. Church 
in Fort Washington where she was very active 
in the young adult ministry. Having a desire to 
learn more, she enrolled in seminary after at-
tending the graduation ceremony for a youth 
minister from Ebenezer and discovering that 
you do not have to be a minister to attend semi-
nary. However, she answered the Call to minis-
try in 2010 during her second year of seminary. 

She was assigned to Jerusalem A.M.E Church 
in Clinton, Maryland for an internship where 
she started their evangelism ministry and even-
tually joined Jerusalem A.M.E. 

The youngest of ten children, Rev. Banks 
is originally from Newport News, Vir-
ginia.   She earned a Bachelor of Science from 
James Madison University, a Master of Science 
from Baylor University, a Juris Doctorate from 
the University of Pittsburgh School of Law, 
and a Master of Theology from the Samuel 
DeWitt Proctor School of Theology at Virginia 
Union University. She is a civilian attorney 
with the Department of the Navy. 

She and son Zion, age four, are happy to 
be at Wayman.  She hopes to strengthen Chris-
tian Education programs at Wayman so that 
members of all ages are able to grow in Christ.  
Her foundational scripture is Proverbs 3:5-7 
“Trust in the LORD with all your heart and lean 
not on your own understanding; in all your 
ways submit to him, and he will make your 
paths straight.  Do not be wise in your own 
eyes; fear the LORD and shun evil.”  Make sure 
you introduce yourself to her and Zion. 
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Thus, as we approach Easter—the Day of the Resur-
rection of Jesus—we prepare our hearts and minds for a 
special day of rejoicing. We rejoice because it is the day 
that lifted Jesus from the ranks of simply “good prophet” 
into the title place of “the only begotten Son of God.”  Je-
sus is now truly “King of Kings”  and “Lord of Lords,” and 
His reign shall last forever and ever! 

Hence, all of our Lenten Season sacrifices, and the 
disciplines of fasting and praying have been about prepar-
ing for the celebration that is “Easter.”  Our Christian hope 
is real because of Jesus’ resurrection.  And, because Jesus 
is the representative man for the human race, all who are 
wedded with Him are promised eternal life.  Because Jesus 
was crucified, the old sin in us was crucified and the new 
man or woman in Christ appears in us.  And because of His 
resurrection, we too are raised with Jesus to the possibili-
ties of new life. 

Lent is necessary because we often slip—we backslide 
into what we used to be.  Consequently, we need the 
Lenten Season disciplines to bring us back.  Because we 
cannot save ourselves, we need to draw closer to Jesus.  
And, when Easter Sunday morning appears, we realize that, 
once again, we have “come to our senses;” and there is re-
newed reason for rejoicing and celebration for the resurrec-
tion promise of abundant and eternal life to all who believe.  

But, here’s the hard question: Do we really believe?  
The answer is obvious in that too many Church-goers do 
not take seriously the specialness of our Lenten Season 
sacrifices and disciplines.  Some do not take seriously 
when the Church—the Body of Christ—receives the Call 
to a Corporate Fast.  Many do not take seriously the reality 
of God’s Lenten Season Call for us to search our hearts, 
and to ask God to remove anything that should not be in a 
Believer’s heart.   Perhaps it is simply that in our cynical 
and “show-me” world, some folks simply find it hard to 

believe in the resurrection of Jesus; and for them, Easter is 
not significant. 

Admittedly, it may be hard for some to believe; yet, to 
those who believe, we know that God gives us power to 
become the true sons and daughters of God and co-heirs to 
Kingdom riches with Jesus.  Thus, for the Believer, Easter 
is a Special Day of Celebration, because by faith, we ac-
cept the resurrection of Jesus as the historical fact pointing 
to our salvation in Christ Jesus.  Moreover, we understand 
that the resurrection is intended as a sign of God’s ultimate 
victory over Satan and Satan’s power as manifested in sin 
and death.  And, so there are new salvation words in our 
vocabulary which take on new meaning—words like repen-
tance, confession, humility, atonement, forgiveness, 
thanksgiving and reconciliation have a new reality. 

Therefore, as March begins, let us recommit ourselves 
to the spiritual Spring-cleaning of Lent, and to the renewal 
that comes from throwing out the old which needs to be 
discarded.  Let us recommit to growing in new directions, 
and pointing ourselves more directly to the light of Christ!  
Finally, let us prepare to celebrate Easter as the High, Holy 
Day when we remember that although we may be sinful, 
we are not helpless and we are not hopeless. 

Finally, let us prepare to celebrate Easter Sunday as a 
Special Day when we share in Jesus’ victory over sin and 
death, and we cling to the hope of new and abundant life on 
this side and a crown of eternal life in God’s heavenly 
home.  And, let us continue to “…run with patience the 
race that is set before us, always looking to Jesus the au-
thor and finisher of our faith.” 
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Scriptural Thought for the Conference Year 2015-2016 
The one who is taught the word is to share all good things with the one who teaches him. Do not be deceived, God is 
not mocked; for whatever a man sows, this he will also reap. For the one who sows to his own flesh will from the flesh 
reap corruption, but the one who sows to the Spirit will from the Spirit reap eternal life. Let us not lose heart in doing 
good, for in due time we will reap if we do not grow weary. So then, while we have opportunity, let us do good to all 
people, and especially to those who are of the household of the faith.    Galatians 6:6-10 NASB 
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NEWS FROM THE COMMISSION ON HEALTH   

SIS. SYLVIA NOLAN , CHAIRPERSON 

Mosquito-Borne Diseases 
Publicity about the Zika Virus has been in the news lately.  The Zika Virus is just one of many diseases that can be 
spread by mosquitoes.  As spring and summer approach, everyone should take precautions to eliminate potential mos-
quito breeding grounds. 
Mosquitoes cause more human suffering than any other organism -- over one million people worldwide die from mos-
quito-borne diseases every year. Not only can mosquitoes carry diseases that afflict humans, they also transmit several 
diseases and parasites that dogs and horses are very susceptible to. These include dog heartworm, West Nile virus 
(WNV) and Eastern equine encephalitis (EEE). In addition, mosquito bites can cause severe skin irritation through an 
allergic reaction to the mosquito's saliva - this is what causes the red bump and itching. Mosquito vectored diseases 
include protozoan diseases, i.e., malaria, filarial diseases such as dog heartworm, and viruses such as dengue, encepha-
litis and yellow fever. Here are some diseases that can be spread by mosquitoes. 

Malaria 
Chikungunya 
Dog Heartworm 

Dengue 
Yellow Fever 
Eastern Equine Encephalitis 

St. Louis Encephalitis 
Lacrosse Encephalitis 
Western Equine Encephalitis 

West Nile Virus 
Zika Virus 
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View the “News of Good Hope” on the Church website 
www.waymangoodhope.org 
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Wednesday Morning Prayer Line  

6:30 –6:45 am 

1-605-475-3235    Access Code 705504# 

Enjoy MOVIE NIGHT 
With The  Women’s Fellowship   

Friday, March 11 @ 7pm 
 

EVERYONE is invited 
$5 donation 

Proceeds benefit Women’s Day 

BAKE SALE 
Following 10am Worship Service 

Sunday, March 13th 
Proceeds benefit Women’s Day 

The  Men’s Fellowship   
Will meet Saturday, March 12 @ 9am 

All Men are invited.   
Blood Pressure monitoring for EVERYONE 

 will follow at 10am 

 
Bible Study will resume in April  

after Lenten Season 

If you need a  

Ride to Sunday Service 

Contact the Church Office by noon on Thursdays 

Check the Calendar for other scheduled meetings 

Women’s Day Choir Rehearsal 
Monday, March 7th & 14th @ 7pm 

We need all your voices 

PALM SUNDAY & WOMEN’S DAY 2016 
Sunday, March 20th @ 10am 

Elder Cheryl Smith, Gospel Tabernacle of Prayer  
will be the guest Preacher 

Corporate Fast for Wayman Good Hope 
Wayman Good Hope will embark on a special “ Lenten Season Spiritual Journey of Fasting and, Prayer.” 
Once again, we are calling for a “Corporate Fast” for the entire Wayman Good Hope Family—fasting and 
praying during the 40 days of Lent specifically for our spiritual strengthening and for God’s expanded bless-
ings on our Church, our families, our community, our people, our nation, and our world. Pick up a trifold with 
Information on fasting in the Church Narthex.  

EASTER SUNDAY—MARCH 27th 
Son-Rise Service  - 6am 

Resurrection Sunday Service—10am 
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 2016 Election Information 

Primary Election:  
· Election Day: Tuesday, April 26, 2016, 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. 
· Early Voting:  Thursday, April 14, 2016 through Thursday, April 21, 2016, 10 a.m. to 8 p.m. 
 

 General Election: 
· Election Day: Tuesday, November 8, 2016, 7 a.m. to 8 p.m. 
· Early Voting:  Thursday, October 27 through Thursday, November 3, 2016, 8 a.m. to 8 p.m. 
 
Deadline to Register to Vote: 
· April 5, 2016, for the Presidential Primary Election. If using Maryland's Online Voter Registration System 

(OLVR), you have until 9:00pm to submit your application;  
· October 18, 2016, for the Presidential General Election. If using Maryland's Online Voter Registration 

System (OLVR), you have until 9:00pm to submit your application. 
 
Restoration of Voting Rights in Maryland 
· You can have your voting rights restored in Maryland if I have previously been convicted of a felony.  Ef-

fective, March 10, 2016, if you have been convicted of a felony and have completed serving a court-
ordered sentence of imprisonment, you are eligible to register to vote. You do not qualify to register to 

Our fore Fathers and Mothers were beaten, hung castrated and urinated on for this privilege. Even now we are 
being forced to show documentation that the white race doesn't have to show. Times have been cut back so 
that those who would vote can't get to the polls. Polls have been moved to inconvenience those without trans-
portation. They have made it almost impossible for  seniors or those with disabilities to get there. The question 
is “are, we going to do what they fought and died for”? 

There are several steps we must do to ensure that we know why, who and what before we go to the polls. 

1. Know the issues (what will make our lives better, what benefits our communities). 

2. Study the candidates, know their platform, study their history, be assured they are not feeding you garbage 
to get your vote. Are they trustworthy? 

3. Register for your right to vote. 

4. Vote for the candidate that represents the needs of you and community, not promises because many will 
not deliver and many will do their best to follow through on promises made.  

 

If we follow these simple instructions we will make the best selections. We must ensure all Wayman members 
get to cast their votes, then be sure our neighbors get to the polls. This election is more important than any in 
my life. Please I encourage you to not take it lightly, there is too much at stake. God bless you all.  

Arthur "Coop" Cooper  

VOTE 

If you need more information about how to Register,  Vote,  
or if you need Transportation to vote, Contact the Church Office.   

 
Avoid Long  Lines—Take Advantage of Early Voting 
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 Wayman Worships with Campfield A.M.E. Church  

Sunday, February 21, 2013, Pastor Poag-Ray and 
members of Wayman travelled to Pikesville, MD to 
worship with Campfield A.M.E. Church where Rev. 
Marcus Wheeler is the Pastor. Rev. Poag-Ray ’s ser-
mon title was “Are Your Ambassadorship Papers in 
Order?”  The Wayman Senior Choir provided music 
during the service.  Rev. Wheeler served on the minis-
terial staff at Wayman from  April 2005 to  April 
2011.  

 

 

(L-R) Bro. F. Chester Ray, Rev. Dr. Lois A. Poag-Ray, Rev. 
Marcus Wheeler 
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Quincy Wilson Kadence Wilson 

Congratulations to Kadence and Quincy Wilson, grandchildren of Isabel & Sherman Watts, and children of Monique 
& Roy Wilson. 

Kadence earned placement on the Principal’s Honor Roll (straight A’s) for the first two quarters of middle school this 
school year. She practices 16 1/2 hours per week for gymnastics, takes honors classes at Severna Park Middle school, 
and enjoys reading and writing short stories. 

Quincy is in the gifted and talented program, has a 3.9 gpa, and enjoys reading and playing sports. He earned place-
ment on the Honor Roll and Principal's Honor Roll this year. 

Both of them recite “I can do all things through Christ which strengtheneth me” Philippians 4:13, each night before 
going to bed. 

We are very proud of the accomplishments of all our members at Wayman   
BUT we can’t guess & we won’t track you down.   

 
If it is important to you, please submit the information to the  Newsletter Editor in writing.   
Don’t assume because something is announced on Sunday that it will be in the newsletter!!  

Articles for the newsletter are needed from every organization. Submissions for the Newsletter should be  
emailed to waymangoodhope@aol.com 

put “Attention Newsletter” in the subject line 
 

The deadline for submissions for the April Newsletter is Sunday, March 27th  
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MINISTERIAL STAFF 
Rev. Dr. Lois A. Poag-Ray, Pastor  

Rev. Lisa Purvis, Director Youth & Young Adult Ministries 
Rev. Linda Banks, Director of Christian Education 

 

Pastor’s Office Hours 
See the weekly bulletin or call the office for an appointment 

 

CHURCH OFFICE STAFF 
Sis. Sharon Cager-Best, Administrative Assistant  

Sis. Sandra Dixon, Financial Officer  
 

Church Office Hours 
Mon. - Thurs. 10am – 2pm 

 

Church phone ( 410)647-4867    Church fax ( 410)647-4883 
Email – waymangoodhope@aol.com       Website – waymangoodhope.org 

 
 

 
 

“To all who struggle and desire victory; to all who sin and need forgiveness; to all who are anxious and need peace; 
to all who mourn and long for comfort; to all who are sensitive and look for service; to all who hunger and 
thirst after righteousness; to whomsoever will – this Church opens wide its doors and bids you welcome in the name of 
Christ Jesus our Lord!” 

“Enter this Church, therefore, not as a stranger, but as the guest of God.  Come then into God’s presence with joy in your 
hearts and thanks on your lips, offering God your love and service. Beseech God’s blessing on those who minister and 
worship here, and may that blessing rest on you forever.” 

WAYMAN GOOD HOPE CHURCH SCHEDULE: 
SUNDAY WORSHIP SERVICES 

MORNING WORSHIP SERVICE   10 AM 

THE SACRAMENT OF HOLY COMMUNION  Every 1st Sunday 

THE SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM   Every 3rd Sunday 

CHURCH SCHOOL & BIBLE STUDY 
CHURCH SCHOOL (Children & Youth)    Tuesday 6:15-7:15 PM 

CHURCH SCHOOL (Adults)    Sunday  9:00-9:50 AM 

PRAYER CALL (Dial 605-475-3235  code 705504#) Wednesday 6:30-6:45 AM 

BIBLE STUDY (Adults)     Wednesday 7:00 PM 

MONTHLY 
LOVE FEAST     Wednesday before the 1st Sunday at 6:30 PM 

OFFICIAL BOARD     3rd Thursday  7:00 PM 

Refer to the Calendar for other regularly scheduled meetings & rehearsals. 


